
February 7, 2025

Dear CSU Community,

As you know, the recent administration change in Washington D.C. has brought with it an unprecedented 
number of executive orders and other actions – some announced and currently being implemented, others 
signaled. These policies and positions may have members of the CSU community feeling gravely concerned, 
disheartened or even threatened. Others may welcome them. Still others may feel entirely disillusioned, unseen, 
unheard and disconnected by our nation’s divided and acrimonious political landscape.

The CSU welcomes and celebrates freedom of expression and diversity of thought among all of our community 
members. Regardless of your viewpoint regarding these recent events, you continue to be a valued and respected 
member of the CSU family – and your work is appreciated and essential to our mission.

In the wake of these unparalleled policy shifts, the CSU finds itself in a moment of uncertainty and change never 
before seen in our 64-year history. This is understandably unsettling and unnerving for all of us.

I write to assure you that, in this moment, the CSU will do what all great institutions – and great people – do in 
times of uncertainty and change. We will turn to and uphold our core values. We will honor our purpose. We 
will fulfill our mission.

As the CSU’s chancellor, this is my responsibility – my obligation – to you, to our mission and, most 
importantly, to our current and future students. I will meet that obligation. Indeed, we will meet that obligation 
together.

We will continue to remove barriers to opportunity and success and bring the life-changing benefits of a Cal 
State degree to students from all backgrounds and walks of life. We will do everything we can, and we will work 
tirelessly and strategically to ensure the safety and well-being of all our students and employees. And we will 
fight to secure and protect the resources we need to fulfill our mission for our students, communities and our 
great state.



Please know that as this national situation
continues to unfold, we are working diligently to assess the impacts to
the
CSU, our students and our employees, and we will be prepared to address these
impacts and respond
appropriately. 

To this end, I have personally held more
than a dozen meetings with the governor’s administration and state and
federal legislative leaders, often accompanied by the chair of the CSU Board
of Trustees. I continue to meet
almost daily with leaders from university
systems and individual institutions across the country, as well as
national
associations and advocacy groups, to share information, strategies and data.
Members of the
Chancellor’s Office leadership team are marshalling resources,
assessing impacts and conducting trainings with
colleagues across the system
in the areas of academic affairs, student affairs, human resources, business
and
finance, advancement, communications and legal services. Our state and
federal relations teams are advocating
tirelessly for the CSU and the
interests of our students and employees.

More specifically, the CSU’s Office of
General Counsel (OGC) has updated and distributed guidance and
resources to
each of our universities to ensure that our international students, scholars
and employees, as well as
our undocumented students and employees, have the
necessary support and information to help them meet their
academic and
professional goals – and to ensure that those who are a part of our campus
communities are
prepared to protect their rights in the event of federal
immigration enforcement action.

OGC is also working closely with the
California Attorney General both in support of the CSU’s undocumented
students and employees and in efforts to safeguard federal financial support
in all its forms. And to this end,
system leaders are also actively monitoring
potential actions that would impact the CSU’s research enterprise
and will
offer regular guidance and support to help faculty and student researchers
navigate this evolving
landscape.

The landscape is indeed evolving – and it
is vast. But please be assured that if federal action is taken that
negatively impacts the CSU community, we will be prepared, and we will
respond quickly and appropriately.

The CSU will never abandon its mission. Our
students deserve it. Our core values demand it.

We will meet this moment – together.

Warmly,

Mildred García, Ed.D.
Chancellor
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